President’'s Message

hy Roger Aspegren

How time flys! We started working on for membership in the historical society and
the July 4th weekend very early but now  a flight on the B-17. If you want to partici-
here it is almost upon us and we still have  pate in this chance of a lifetime you had
lots to do. We’re starting to get N better hurry.
some publicity and that has the [EEESBYOIRYETIRTS) Our “hangar talk” last Satur-
phones ringing. How about participa.te TRinRl day featured Mark Turner who
that half page, full color picture ; told us a little about avionics.
of the “Aluminum Overcast” in chance of a life- Ten people showed up to dis-
the Star City Sports? We also E¥bssts MO LN T RISl cuss the topic and enjoy the
had a great write-up in Pireps, ter hurry coffec and donuts. Thanks
and the Lincoln Journal Star. ' Mark for your titne and for not

These articles have helped us being too critical of the maze of
locate so far about 15 W.W.I1 vets who were wiring on the Kitfox.

July 1996

involved with the B-17, all with some inter- Our July meeting will be at the

esting stories. picnic on July 5th and of course our August
At the time of this writing, Doug Prange ~ meeting will be in Oshkosh.

tells me that we have 28 people signed up Lots of fun ahead!
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MEETING: Friday, July 5th, 1996
LOCATION: Capitol Aviation,

Lincoln Municipal Alrport
TIME: 7:30 PM |
PROGRAM: This month’s meeting will be held at the barbecue picnic

dinner. The Chapter will provide hamburgers, hot dogs and
the drink. Each member should bring a covered dish to
share. The picnic is for all members and their families, the
flight and ground crew of the B-17. We will have a short
meeting before eating.
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Editor's Corner

by Mark Turner

Those of you who maintain a vigil and check each
newsletter for subtle differences will notice that my address on
the front page of this issue is different. By the time you next
see me at the B-17 I will be in the middle of the move. Moving
has got to be one of the worst things anyone can ever do.

I'm getting ready for my second annual journey to
Oshkosh. I got the tent out, found the poles, I'm even planning
to take tent stakes this year, but I know if I forget them again
this year that the general store will have them (again this year).

I'hope to see a few faces from Lincoln this year. T walked all
around Oshkosh last year and saw only one person I knew from
home,

I have found a great way to finance my building project
(remember the AeroCanard). Next time you see me, ask me
how you can help (it won’t cost you anything).

See you all at the B-17 on the 4th of July weekend.

Here Are Some Things to Do

by Roger Aspegren

PICNIC

We will be having a barbecue picnic on July 5th in the hangar at Capitol Aviation. The club will furnish hamburgers and hot
dogs and the drink...please bring a covered dish to share. Also bring your own plates, cups and silverware. We should have plenty
of tables and chairs. The picnic is for all members and their families, the flight and ground crew of the B-17, the Capitol Aviation
staff and invited guests. We will have a short meeting before eating,

FLY-IN

Don’t forget that we are having a fly-in on Sunday, July 7th. We have received many calls and are expecting many planes of

all types. Harry Barr has agreed to display his P-51 although he will probably be in Seward doing acrobatics that day. We will
need lots of help so please be there if you can. Breakfast starts at 7 AM.

SATURDAY HANGAR TALK

Nothing to do on Saturday morning?? Come out to Shoemaker’s airfield and ‘Hangar Talk’ with us. We’ll have a topic of the
day, coffee and donuts. (Saturday July 6th, come out to Capitol Aviation and give a hand with the B-17).

OSHKOSH

Anybody planning to fly to Oshkosh this year might want to contact Roger Aspegren for a pamphlet on VFR and IFR arrival
routes and procedures. A video is also available on VFR arrival procedures.










